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OFFICE OF THE INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

GL -2 Scholarships

September 9,2013

To All Grand Lodge Representatives, Special Representatives, Grand Lodge
Auditors, Organizers, Business Representativesn Airline and Railroad General
Chairmen, District Lodge Secreta ry-Treasurers, Local Lodge Recording
Secretarieso State and Provincial Councils and Territorial Education and
Co mm unications Representatives, TCU/IAM Executive Counciln Ca rmen
Division Officers, National Representatives, Assistant National Representatives
and Local Lodge Officers

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

It is with renewed enthusiasm that we are beginning another year for the IAM
Scholarship Competition. Enclosed you will find the2014 Scholarship Cornpetition
Announcement that covers the rules and regulations for IAM members and children of IAM
members. In order to be able to inform members of the opportunities for themseives and their
children, Iodge officers are urged to read and discuss the announcement thoroughly. Please
note that we now have a vocational-technical two-year scholarship available to both children
of members and members. Also, at the 2004 Grand Lodge convention, the delegates voted
unanimously to name one of the scholarships after Roman A. Mayfield, a 55-year member of
D.L. 751, now deceased. This will be given to one of the scholarship recipients who best
represent the spirit of volunteerism and the strong sense of service to their community that
was a hallmark of Brother Mayfield.

I thought it was important that while we advise you of the competition, I also bring
you up-to-date on the financial condition of our Scholarship Program.

Since its implementation in 1960, the Scholarship Competition has continued to grow.
Our financial resources were strong in the beginning and we were able to award as many as

30 scholarships each year. This past year,20l2-2}L3, we received34T applications for
scholarships. The fund-raiser that was held in January was a great success and permitted us
to award 16 scholarships valued at $64,000. Curently, there are 63 active awards valued at
$164,000. With your lodge's help, we will continue this program and, hopefully refuel the
funding to include awarding many more scholarships in future years.



By Convcntion resolutian the delegates determined that vnlunt*ry contributions fo
finance the funding be set at 50 cents per member per year. If your lodge has not adopted this
resolutian or has not contributed for this year, please give it serious sonsideration at your nexf
lodge meeting. The check should be made payable to the IAM Scholarship Program. Please
include on the nrailing address, Attn: Acc.ounting Deparfinent.

To keep with current times we have made our S*holarship Program fully accessible
*om the web. We will now anno*nce Scholarship Winners in the IMAIL and will alsa be
available to view at wErry.goiam.org, under tlre Scholarship Departrne nt. Z0I3 $cholarship
winners were arlnounced in the IMAIL da{ed Jww 27,2fr13. Also, far the third year, yoa can
now download and print the 3 different Schalarship Applications online :

IAM Child of a Member applying far College
IAM child af a Member applying far vocarianal/Technical school
IAM Membpr applying for College

At the gciarn.org website:
(http:ttw!.{],v.g{riam.or or you can call t}re
Schsiarship Departrnent, 301-961-47A8 and request an appli eati*npacket t* be mail*r|. AXsa,
fhe appli*ati*n pa*ke*s fsr ttve 3 differenf scfuokers}l*ps were x*wttqy ffire lsc*l nrsd distn*et
loelges.

Althaugh infr:rmation is availabl * snlinoand will be senr oirt in the IhdAII-,, we e*unt
on you to ffialse this inffinnatian wailabl* an bullstin boards, at your lodge me*tings an*j asle
all steiniards to infiorm members at their places of r.vork. Yilur e*operatiorr in this ellirrt is very
irnpcrtant in order ts eli.minate the many disappaintrnents *xpr*ssed in past years by members
who learu about the Scholarship Competition toc late.

If ycu har.'e any questions regarding the $cholarship Fragram or o1]r new application
procsss! please call aur Scholarship Department, 301-967-47*&.

With best wishes, I rernaia

Fraterually yours?
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